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Date:  May 8, 2018 
 
To:  Mayor and Members of the City Council 
 
Through: Bryant Powell, City Manager 

Mike Wever, Public Works Director 
 

From:  Shane Kiesow, Public Works Manager 
 
Subject: Discussion/Presentation of Project #: PW2018-02  
 
 
City staff respectfully requests city council consideration of award of contract to Viasun 
Corporation for project PW2018-02. This work is included in the FY 2018-19 Street Maintenance 
Plan. The Plan is scheduled to be presented and discussed at the June 4, 2018 city council 
work session. 
 
The project consists of extending the existing concrete lining of the drainage channel on the 
east side of Phelps Drive at approximately Sierra Vista Drive to Broadway Avenue.  Majority of 
the work is anticipated to last a week and be during daylight hours only. Public notification is 
planned through a news release due to foreseeable intermittent disruption of traffic along Phelps 
Drive.   
 
Time is of the essence to get this work scheduled for early July 2018 before the onset of 
seasonal monsoon storms prompting this item to come before city council before final budget 
approval.  The agreement for this work includes a “non-availability of funds” escape clause if 
project is not budgeted. 
 
City staff plans to bring forth this consideration of award for presentation and discussion at the 
June 4, 2018 work session with potential award arranged for June 5, 2018 regular session. 
 
   
 
 


